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Looking Back and Forward
Looking back over the last year I was amazed to find how many of our complaints or
less than desirable situations arose from lack of knowledge of the POA covenants. Most
of what is done to the outside of our property and lawns is governed and controlled by
the covenants. I understand that most of us are not going to sit down and read the
covenants. The simple and easy way to avoid a problem is to call the POAoffice and ask
if there is a guideline or restriction for the project you are contemplating. The staff is
always there to help you interpret any of the restrictions. Always remember the WPPOA
staff is there to help smooth the way for your concerns.
In 2011 Nancy Hughes and her committee completed the first phase of upgrading the
landscaping on Woodside Plantation Drive. Bob Horne, with the help of Gerry Smith,
completed the base repair work – also onWoodside Plantation Drive. These two projects
were the only large items for 2011.
Looking forward to 2012, the second phase of landscape upgrading will begin. The
purpose of this work is to maintain the beauty of the Plantation and to help control future
landscaping costs. Future plantings will use more perennials instead of annuals. This
should result in a long-term cost savings. We do not forsee any major road work in 2012.
We will also be initiating a survey of our irrigation wells to evaluate the cost of lightning
protection for the pumps and controls. We will have to evaluate the initial cost vs.
long-term savings.
TheARB will be digitizing all of their records. This will be both a space and cost-saving
project. Last but not least is our Long Term Strategic Plan. This plan was a combined
effort of board members and residents and serves as the guide for the board.Any resident
who has an interest in seeing the Strategic Plan should drop by the POA office.
We keep getting calls and complaints in reference to the buildings being erected for
motorcycle storage. Apparently many people do not read the newsletter. The facts are:
WPPOA is not building the facility. WPPOA funds are not being used. The facility is not
on WPPOA property.

PRESIDENT’S REMARKS Bill Lykins
Board Meeting Dates

January 16, 2012
February 20, 2012
March 19, 2012
April 16, 2012
May 21, 2012
June 18, 2012
July 16, 2012

August 20, 2012
September 17, 2012
October 15, 2012
November 19, 2012
December 17, 2012

All meetings are held
on the third Monday

(except where noted)
at 3:00 p.m. at the
Property Owners’

Office.

WoodsidePlantation
PropertyOwners’Association

1411SilverBluffRoad•Aiken,SouthCarolina29803

PRESRT-STD
U.S.POSTAGE

PAID
Augusta,GA
PermitNo.545

POA Board
Meetings

Woodside residents are
welcome to attend

the POA board meetings
(see schedule listed

above). Please call the
POA office at 641-9663
if you would like to

address the board and
your name will be placed

on the agenda.
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COMMON AREA LANDSCAPING Nancy Hughes

Bluebirds Over Woodside Plantation By Jim Burke
Did you know there was a housing boom in Woodside Plantation during 2011? The occupants of 87 new structures
enjoyed the beauty of Woodside thanks to the collaborative efforts of the South Carolina Bluebird Society (SCBS),
Woodside Development Limited Partnership, Woodside Plantation Property Owners Association, Woodside
Plantation Country Club and The Enclave Property Owners Association. These new homes
are Eastern Bluebird nest boxes located on four main trails. One trail begins at the entrance
to The Village at Woodside, goes through The Reserve and Hollow Creek and ends at the
Anderson Pond Gate. Another trail circles The Enclave neighborhood and Reserve Park.
Trails three and four are located on the Cupp and Jones Golf Courses. A total of 254 birds
were fledged, including 220 Eastern Bluebirds, 21 Carolina Chickadees, 7 Brown-headed
Nuthatches and 6 Tufted Titmice.

Why the interest in bluebird trails? Between 1920 and 1970 the population of bluebirds
plummeted by 90% primarily due to loss of habitat. The bluebird is a cavity nesting bird,
which means it prefers to build its nest in a tree cavity. Unlike the woodpecker, however,
the bluebird’s beak is not suited for excavating. It depends on natural cavities, or ones
made by other birds. However the expansion of commercial agricultural operations, growth
of cities and residential land development have destroyed many of the bluebirds’ natural nesting places. Woodside
Plantation, on the other hand, provides ideal habitat with its vast open spaces interspersed with lightly wooded areas
all of which provide excellent foraging grounds for insects that make up almost 70% of a bluebird’s diet.

SCBS maintains 262 nest boxes on 24 trails throughout the Aiken area. Plans are under way to add additional trails in
2012. Join in for a fun and informative wildlife conservation experience. For more information about bluebirds,
establishing a trail, becoming a trail monitor, sponsoring a nest box or membership in SCBS, contact Jim Burke,
803-644-0235, jimburke271@gmail.com, 271 Highland Reserve Ct., Aiken, SC 29803 or visit
www.southcarolinabluebirds.org.

Walking Trails By Jim Pierce
The Woodside Trail Group will have a hike on the Oakman Lake Trail on Saturday, January 28 at 2.00 pm. Anyone
who is interested, please meet the hike leader on the road leading to The Reserve Club maintenance shed (off West
Pleasant Colony Road) about 1:45 pm. The hike will take about one hour. The hike leader is Jim Lefebvre – call him
at 643 -7804, if you need more information. If it rains, the hike will be canceled.

Pet – 3

Referred – 8

Unsightly Conditions – 5

Vehicles - 3

Total Complaints - 20

Referred Complaints
ARB - 1

Common Area Landscaping – 5

Security – 2

Total Referred Complaints -8

SUMMARY OF COMPLAINTS
DECEMBER 2011
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• Quality and Attention to Detail
• Custom Homes and Remodeling
• Kitchen and Bath Remodeling
• Exterior Rot and Damage Repair
• Roofing and Roof Repairs
• Custom Decks and Porches
• Disabled and ADA Renovations
• Professional Friendly service
• Work done on time and on budget
• Over 30 years of Quality and Satisfaction

Call for Free Prompt Estimates
John Shavelin- Owner

(803) 645-0799 or (803) 275-3650
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SPECIAL MEETING – DECEMBER 6, 2011

Meeting was called to order by Mr. Bill Lykins at 3:00 p.m.
at the Woodside Plantation POA conference room and a
quorum was established.
Attendees: Bill Lykins, president

Bill Bower, vice-president
Bob Horne, secretary
Pat Shippey, treasurer
Bob McCann, member
Nancy Hughes, member
Dee Clark, member
Mike Sims, member
Bob Christopher, member
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Guests: Pat Cunning, Development Company
New Business:

Motion #1: Dee Clark made a motion to approve the
reappointment of the following individuals
to the ARB board for a period of one year:

George Hughes, plan review
Chuck Martini, trees and satellites
Tom Grillo, landscape
Ben Russell, erosion
Bob Clark, member-at-large
Phil Haggerty, member-at-large
Bill Bower seconded the motion. Unanimously
approved.
Motion #2: Mike Sims made a motion that the

president of the POA board attend the meeting of

The Aiken Planning Commission scheduled for December
13, 2011 in order to speak to the issues
of concern of Woodside residents as to the independent
living facility proposed to be
constructed at 1537 Silver Bluff Road. The POA president
should speak to such concerns as density,
buffering, storm water, traffic and other issues under the
purview of the City of Aiken Planning
Commission.

Pat Shippey seconded the motion. Unanimously
approved.

Motion #3: Dee Clark made a motion to approve a
one-time allocation of $6,500 for a special
project for digital records storage of ARB blueprint files.
Nancy Hughes seconded the motion.
Unanimously approved.
Secretary
Meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Bob Horne
Secretary

Emergency Contact Info

For security and safety reasons, the POA would like to have emergency contact information on
file for all residents. In the event of an accident, medical emergency or other similar situation,
this information would be beneficial to the POA in serving Woodside residents. Please call the
POA office at 641-9663, fax it to 641-1831 or send an e-mail to: sandi@wppoa.com
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The 2012 assessment notices were mailed to property owners in December. Payment is due no later than March 1,
2012, without penalty. The number of homes assessed increased by 33 to 1,804 and the number of lots increased by
34 to 551.

In 2011 there were 27 new housing starts and 15 new lot sales recorded by the development company. Housing starts
were slightly higher than projected, but lot sales were 40% lower than expected.

For the year Operating Income was $1,100 over budget and Operating Expenses were $13,500 under budget. This
reduction in projected expenses was remarkable given that unscheduled landscape maintenance and irrigation repairs
were double the budgeted amount ($70,000 vs. $35,000). The only special project undertaken this year was the first
phase of the Common Area Landscape Strategic Plan. This project exceeded the Special Projects budget by $31,390
and this resulted in an Operating deficit of approximately $16,790. As per the covenants, the minimum contribution
of 10% of Assessments in the amount of $140, 565 was transferred to the Designated Reserve account. This account
earned $4,402 in interest this year and $68, 291 was spent on road repairs, resulting in a net increase of $76,676 to
the account for future repairs. At the end of the year the balance in the Designated Reserve account was $488,086.38.
The bottom line for this year is that there was an increase in equity of approximately $60,150.

The auditors were here in December performing preliminary work on the annual audit. They will return in January
to complete the audit and prepare the 2011 federal and state tax returns.

TREASURER’S REPORT Pat Shippey

The Village Health & Wellness Center – Breaking New Ground!
Ground was officially broken for the construction of the new state-of-the-art Village Health and Wellness Center on
Wednesday, December 28. Mayor Fred Cavanaugh, J. David Jameson, President of the Greater Aiken Chamber of
Commerce, County Councilman Scott Singer, Jason Davis of Georgia Bank & Trust, Pat Cunning, Chief Executive
Officer of Woodside Development, Kent Baldwin, Chief Operating Officer of Woodside Development, and Vivien
Anne Bunce, Membership and Programs Director, each handled a shovel marking the facility’s site within the Medical
Campus at The Village at Woodside. An aggressive construction schedule should result in the grand opening this
spring. In addition to a 9,000+ square foot health and fitness facility, the Health and Wellness Center will also include
an orthopedic and sports medicine group, physical therapy, diabetes and nutritional counseling as well as additional
physician offices.

A variety of membership plans including individual and corporate memberships will be available with access to
cutting-edge equipment, group fitness, personal training, yoga, aquatics and much more. VivienAnne Bunce, who has
extensive experience and is a certified instructor for yoga and other programs, has joined the staff as Membership and
Programs Director. For more information about the Health and Wellness Center, the programs and amenities that will
be available and membership, please contact Vivien by calling 803-617-0876 or by e-mail to
vbunce@woodsideplantation.com.

DEVELOPMENT COMPANY Diana Peters
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Building and Environmental Inspections - 26

Homeowner Issues – 4

Improvements – 4

Landscape Plans - 5

New Construction – 2

Satellite Dish Location Requests - 3

Tree Removal Requests – 12

December 2011 ARB Activity

As we begin 2012, it seems that an article regarding
the Building and Landscaping Guidelines of
Woodside Plantation for new construction and

changes to existing homes is in order. The primary purpose
of the guidelines is to foster the creation of a community
which is aesthetically pleasing and functionally convenient
for residents and visitors. The guidelines have been written
to clarify and expand on the Covenants. Changes to the
guidelines require approval by the Architectural Review
Boards of both the Development Company and the
Plantation Owners' Association.
The guidelines reference two major areas of development,
namely: new home construction and property
improvements and alterations. Outlined in these sections
are the review and approval processes for both,
encompassing everything from deposits to completion for
new construction; and also from the letter of intent to
completion dates for property improvements and
alterations.
The General Guidelines provide a laundry list of
information about design, building size, materials and
colors, appurtenances, fences, gutter obstructions, and

signage specifications for both builders and homeowners.
A specific focus on construction deals with everything
from work hours and tree protection, to restrictions
affecting contractors.
Landscaping is so critical to our surroundings and the
guidelines expressly cover requirements pertaining to
existing vegetation, exterior lighting, ground covers, golf
fairway residential areas and tree protection.
Other sections in the guidelines detail fees, deposits,
inspections and fines. Many of our communities within the
plantation have special guidelines referencing lot
coverage, square footage minimums and setbacks.
Residents may purchase a copy of the Building and
Landscaping Guidelines from the POA office for $10 or
access a PDF file of the publication online at:
http://www.wppoa.com/arb1.htm
Before you begin your next home project, please review
the relevant section to determine the steps you will need to
take.

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD Dee Clark

The Blotter
DECEMBER 2011

Alarms 0
Resident Decal/Pass Violation 0
Emergency Vehicles/Public Safety 83
Fire 1
Fishing 0
Gate Maintenance 0
Landscaping 0
Light Maintenance 0
Animal Nuisance 1
Other 8
People Nuisance 0
Parking 0
Resident Assistance 3
Speeding/Reckless driving** 1
Suspicious Condition/Person 1
Vandalism 0
Theft 1
Trespassing 2
Traffic Violation** 0
Vehicle Accident 1

**This does not include the numerous
citations issued by Aiken Department of Public Safety

DABB Farms
Dan's Peach Stand • Bud’s Peach Stand

“Your Personal Elf” Handyman and Errand Service

January 2012 Update
12/28/2011

We hope everyone had a great Christmas! Ruth, Dan, Bud and I left to go on a road trip on Dec 22. We didn’t have a schedule
to keep, other than I wanted to be back home before Dec 27. We went to Washington, DC, Hershey, PA, and were in New York
City on Christmas. We even had time to get a Philly Cheese Steak from Geno’s in Philadelphia. We drove thru Lancaster County
on the way to Philly. On the way home, we drove thru the Shenandoah Valley. I drove the whole 1900 miles!! We packed a lot
into the five days we were gone, but we all had a wonderful time. I think what touched all of us the most was the 9/11 Memorial
and St. Paul’s Episcopal Chapel, known as “the little Chapel that stood.” For eight months after the attack, St. Paul's became a
refuge to firefighters, workers, heavy-equipment operators, and police officers.

We don’t have any close relatives up north; we just wanted to get away. On Wednesday, Oct. 12, my wife’s father, Bill
Bartley, passed away at the age of 82. Eight weeks later, my wife’s mother, Leona, passed away. On a positive note, my sister
had a baby boy on Dec 15.

Rick Catts, had a good season selling Christmas trees at Bud’s location across from Chik-fil-A.

Happy New Year!!!
P.S. The next time you see Dan, ask him why he did not want to drive in New York City!!

Tim Bledsoe
(803) 480-2978

Dan’s Peach Stand Bud’s Peach Stand
1518 Whiskey Road 2300 Whiskey Road
(Beside Tyler Tire) (Across from Chick-fil-A)
Re-opening May 2012 Re-opening May 2012
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Aquatic Services: Granite Ridge Aquatic Services (GRAS) has reported the following actions:
Royal Lake: has a small amount of alligator weed, winter cold will control.
Burden Lake: has a small amount of floating hearts; winter cold weather will kill it.
Magnolia Lake: has a small amount of floating hearts; winter cold will kill it back.
Holley Lake: no problems noted.
Small pond above Holley Lake: has responded well to dye treatment and herbicide ‘reward’.
The other small pond above Holley Lake (belongs to WPCC); has also responded well to the ‘reward’ treatment.
This treatment will be continued next year.
Oakman Lake: no problems noted.
If you notice specific problems, please notify me or the WPPOA office.
Security: There are still some indications that there are some trespassers and non-residents using our lakes.
Although there has been an increase in security surveillance, it would be greatly appreciated if property owners
would report trespassers to security or the WPPOA office. Theses are your lakes and we all pay to maintain
them. Thanks for your help.
Lakes & Dam Maintenance: As of this writing, Aiken County is over thirteen inches below normal rainfall.
After the winter rains start to fall, we should see an increase in lake levels; this should improve the appearance of
the lakes and help the fishermen. Our contractor has started to clear the dam outfall areas to remove vegetation
from the discharge areas. This is required to keep vegetation from damaging the outfall pipes and downstream
sides of the dams.
Fishing Awards – New for 2012:
Over the last few years the number of Woodside fishermen has steadily grown to the point where we have
multiple boat owners fishing on a regular basis for both largemouth bass and crappie. While we also have
bluegill and catfish in our lakes, the bass and crappie are most pursued because these species have reached
bragging size in some of lakes. I am pleased to announce that beginning in 2012, annual recognition will be
given to the resident fishermen who catch the largest of these two species. Two plaques will reside at the
WPPOA, one for the “Biggest Bass” and one for “Colossal Crappie.” Entering the contest is simple; if you catch
a large fish of either species, measure the length and take a photo of the fish next to your measuring tape or ruler.
Fish should be measured to the nearest 1/8 inch increment. You may either take the photo and the fish specifics
to the POA office or send an electronic copy to: sandi@wppoa.com. The contest is limited to Woodside residents
and their immediate families, i.e., sons, daughters, parents or grandchildren. In addition to getting your name and
the length of your fish on the plaque, the winner in each category will have bragging rights for the following
year.
Winter Lake Clean-up is Complete – report from Ken Ziomek:
Woodside fishermen have been conducting a clean-up of our lakes and ponds for the last four years. The turnout
was so large this year that, for the first time, all seven lakes within Woodside were cleaned before the end of
December. Assisting me this year in the clean-up were Marvin Barborek, Peter Bower, Jim Burke, Bob Carter,
Keith Crawley, Bill Drzyga, Dale Hutsell, Jim Iwert, Angela and John Martone, Jack Royalty, Frank Shallo, Dick
Shank, Herb Theiss and my older brother, Tony Ziomek. As a token of my appreciation for their efforts, I will be
providing each one with a detailed 11 x 17 contour map of Oakman Lake. The map was developed using details
from my GPS depth finder and a software package that I purchased from a company in Sweden. If you have not
already stopped by my house for your map, please contact me at 649-9842 so we can set up a time. Once again,
many thanks for volunteering your time and efforts. Ken Ziomek
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SECURITY Bob Christopher

If you try to find Regent patrol officer Jimmy Doolittle in the Plantation on
Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday nights – good luck! While you are probably
counting sheep, Officer Doolittle is keeping a watchful eye over the homes and

properties of our community, patrolling every street. He began his Woodside watch
in March of last year.
A native of Graniteville, Jimmy had a 43-year career with Owens-Corning where
he traveled extensively handling the company’s predictive and preventative
maintenance programs. He also served on the board of directors for the Vibration
Institute, a governing body for the fiberglass, paper and chemical industries. One of

Doolittle’s areas of expertise was helping Owens-Corning’s plants increase efficiency in operations.
Most weekends, he still takes to the road with Ruth, his wife for 43 years, as they explore small town yard
sales and flea markets. When he does stay at home, he may often be found spending time with some of his
six children, 19 grandchildren and 12 great grandchildren.

C.E.E.C. (COVENANTS) Mike Sims

My lovely wife and I were sitting at the breakfast
table and she asked what I intended to “write
about” in the January Newsletter. Well, I said,

“since I'm not especially motivated to unleash my superior
intellectual prowess on prose this early in the new year and
because Fox News has me so riveted to the TV because of
the never ending permutations and the far reaching
ramifications that will result from the outcome of the Iowa
caucus, I'll just have to resort to plagiarism”.
To this end, I am publishing two emails that I received
because there is no other more effective means for me to
communicate these residents concerns and issues to our
community at large.

“A reminder for people walking &/or jogging on the street
– Please wear white or reflective clothing in the early
morning when the sun is shining in a driver's eyes & in the
evening when it's dark. It's difficult to see people
especially when rounding a corner.

“Please remind residents to pick up after their dogs. There
are many poops beside the pathway along Woodside
Plantation Drive. It’s very annoying for those of us who
carry bags with us & pick up after our dogs.”

----------------------------------------------------
I seek your help in correcting situations in neighborhoods
where families with multiple dogs tacitly agree to allow
their dogs to bark incessantly at the expense of nearby
more controlled neighborhoods. More specifically, on the
east side of Oakman Lake there are two neighborhoods
that allow joint howling of their dogs through much of the

day.
The first and least egregious is the Holly Ridge
Road/Longwood Green Court neighborhood where many
small dogs bark in unison several times a day, usually in
the morning and evening. More annoying is the River
Birch Road /Birch Tree Circle/ White Birch Court
neighborhood which has many large howling dogs as well
as small dogs that often join in to serenade adjacent
neighborhoods. That neighborhood allows their large dogs
to begin barking as early as 3 am and continue through late
morning. Once the large dogs start barking the smaller
dogs often join in. A second round of serenading usually
begins about 4 pm and last till abort 9 pm. The cycle
begins again 3 am the next morning.
I live on the west side of Oakman Lake and I as well as my
west side neighbors are subjected almost daily to this less
than neighborly behavior of east side residents and their
pets. I should also note that although most of my neighbors
on the west side of Oakman Lake have a dog or are
multiple dog families, they control their animals. Almost
no barking originates from the west side of Oakman Lake.
This fact suggests that it is possible for a neighborhood to
control annoying and excessive barking.
I request your help in correcting this situation (the author
is redirecting this message to the canine owning folks on
the east side of Oakman Lake).

----------------------------------------------------

Did I happen to mention sometime late last year that the
1st known use of the word “neighborly” was in 1558?
See y’all next month
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WPPOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
PRESIDENT
Bill Lykins

VICE PRESIDENT/ LAKES & DAMS
Bill Bower

ARB
Dee Clark

TREASURER
Pat Shippey

COVENANTS (CEEC)
Mike Sims

STREETLIGHTS, SIGNS & RV
Bob McCann

SECURITY
Bob Christopher

SECRETARY/ROADS & UTILITIES
Bob Horne

COMMON AREA
LANDSCAPING/ GARDEN CENTER

Nancy Hughes

WOODSIDE PLANTATION

1411 Silver Bluff Road
Aiken, SC 29803

Phone: 803.641.9663
Fax: 803.641.1831
Email: wppoa@wppoa.com

WPPOAOFFICE
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Sandi Buchanan Wayne Brock
June Carlson Dean Fickbohm
Trisha Leveille George Hughes

Michelle Yonce

Welcome To
Our New Residents
Robert Nicholson and Mary Schultz
723 West Pleasant Colony Drive
Moved from: Alexandria, VA

Richard & Ann Owen
101 Foxhound Run

Moved from: Milton, GA

Ronald & Ellen Rutlin
515 Forest Bluffs Road

Moved from: Wausau, WI

Please view our photos
of our work at:

www.TindallConstructioninc.com

Renew Garden Plots Now
Calling all gardeners! For those of you

who have rented a plot in the
Community garden last year, it is now
time to renew your space. Make your

check payable to WPPOA in the amount
of $30 (per plot) and bring it to the POA
office. If you rented last year but no

longer intend to use your space, please
notify the POA office. The space will be
inspected and, if clean, your deposit will

be refunded.
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Tree Removals
Stump Grinding
Landscaping

Free Local Estimates
Sell Fire Wood

Owner
Tim George 441-3322 Pg
Cell 803-979-6800

Mailing Address:
128 Pine Hollow Dr.

Aiken, SC 29803

Residential, Commercial
Licensed, Bonded, Insured

803-663-3278

Quality Tree Service Inc.

- -
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Ron’s Home Repair Service
(No Job Too Small)
803-642-9344

home repairs deck staining
painting shelving
power washing wall papering
epoxy floor coating lights & fans

Ron Tugya Woodside Resident
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to the homeowners. To place an ad, call Woodside Property Owners’ Association 641-9663, and ask for Sandi Buchanan or e-mail sandi@wppoa.com

Advertising prices per month: Business Card $35, Quarter Page $55 and Half Page $85.
January 2012.
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Woodside Property Owners’ Classified Ads

By agreeing to display business ads, the WPPOA is not endorsing or recommending the use of any advertiser. The decision on which businesses to use is left entirely
to the homeowners. To place an ad, call Woodside Property Owners’ Association 641-9663, and ask for Sandi Buchanan or e-mail sandi@wppoa.com

Advertising prices per month: Business Card $35, Quarter Page $55 and Half Page $85.
January 2012.
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Commercial & Residential

3 Caldwell Court
Aiken, SC 29803-6628

(803) 648-6476
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K & G Painting
Aiken, SC

Licensed - Bonded - Insured
Residential & Commercial Painting
Free Estimates • Work Guaranteed

Complete Deck Services
Profesionalism not to be compromised

Honest people you can trust

803-502-0262 • 803-474-2546
dvdloc@aol.com
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803.649.2545
www.howellprinting.net

Come see us for all of your
Design and Printing needs.
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gormanlightningrods.com
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Barb Kirchner
Sales Associate, Broker

(803) 443-1900
BarbInAiken@yahoo.com


